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Chairman Bonnekson called the Meeting to order at 4:33 p.m.  

 

Present for the Board: H eather Bonneson, Peter Witkowski, Penny Newbury, Glen Newcombe, Martin 

Mlyniec. 

Not Present: Stan Crawford, Diane Gagnon, Muriel Miller. 

Staff and Others Present: Applicant Brad Waite, Noel Waite, Recording Clerk Dayna Arriola.  

Not Present: WEO Jay Gigliotti. 

 

Item 1: Audience for Citizens: none. 

 

Item 2: New Business 
  

1. WP0622-01: Brad Waite, Applicant; 51 South Bigelow Road; Proposed Activity: Build New 

Home; Complete New Construction 

Applicant Brad Waite distributed the completed application. Penny Newbury asked if hay bales 

and woodchips were preferable to landscape cloth for the project. Chairman Bonnekson stated 

that WEO Gigliotti suggested the use of hay bales and woodchips. After discussion, it was 

decided by general consent to approve the application with the condition, included in the 

Summary Ruling (attached) that the applicant has the option of using hay bales and woodchips 

instead of the silt fence. Mr. Waite submitted a check for $305 to cover the application fee, the 

legal notice, the fee for new residential development, the Environmental Quality Fund Fee, and 

inspection fees, for the beginning and the end of the project.  

Motion: Martin Mlyniec, seconded by Penny Newbury, to approve WP0622-01 with the 

condition set forth in the Summary Ruling that hay bales and woodchips may be utilized instead 

of a silt fence. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

 

Item 3: Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Agency, the Meeting adjourned at 4:45PM.    

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dayna Arriola, Recording Secretary   

 

 


